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ARTICLE #1- DISCHARGE OF FIREARMS ORDINANCE (#1) 

 
SECTION 100.  DISCHARGE OF FIREARMS PROHIBITED.  No person 
shall discharge any rifle, pistol, or other firearm in the 
city limits of the City of Brewer within an area that is 
bounded as follows: 

 
Beginning as a point on the Penobscot River where the 

extended center line of the Day Road, so called, intersects 
with said Penobscot River; thence in a generally southerly 
direction by and along said Day Road extension to the river 
and along the centerline of said Day Road to the centerline 
intersection of the Lambert Road; thence in a generally 
westerly direction by and along the centerline of said 
Lambert Road to the generally easterly bound of the Maine 
Electric Power Company, transmission line right-of-way 
(being Two Hundred(200) feet in width and further identified 
as containing two (2) sets of high voltage transmission 
lines and electrical standards); thence in a generally 
southwesterly direction by and along the generally easterly 
bound of said Maine Electric Power Company to the 
intersection with Felts Brook; thence following the thread 
of Felts Brook southerly to the intersection of the 
centerline of Wilson Street; thence in generally 
southeasterly direction along the centerline of Wilson 
Street to the intersection of the centerline of Wilson 
Street and the southerly bound of the Maine Central; thence 
in a generally southwesterly and then northwesterly 
direction by and along the generally southerly bound of the 
said Maine Central Railroad to the centerline of the Green 
Point Road; thence in a generally southerly direction by and 
along the said centerline of the said Green Point Road to 
the centerline intersection of Elm Street; thence in a 
generally westerly direction by and along the centerline of 
Elm Street to the centerline intersection of Mill street; 
thence in a generally southerly direction by and along said 
Mill street centerline to the town line between Brewer and 
Orrington; thence following the town line of Brewer along 
its points marking the separation between Orrington, 
Hampden, Bangor and Veazie to its intersection with the 
extension of the centerline of the Day Road, so called; 
thence southwesterly to the point of beginning. Meaning and 
intending to include all portions of the City of Brewer 
within the above described area.(#2)(#4) 
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SECTION 100.1. Notwithstanding the foregoing, the Police 
Chief, or his designee, may authorize an individual or 
organization to discharge firearms in any area for a purpose 
not dangerous or harmful to individuals or properties. (#2) 
        
SECTION 100.2.   Possession of a firearm in the fields and  
forests or on the waters or ice in the aforementioned area 
of the City without a written permit issued by the Chief of 
Police, or his designee, shall be prima facia evidence of 
violation of this ordinance unless the firearm is carried 
securely wrapped in a complete cover, fastened in a case, or 
carried in at least two (2) separate pieces in such a manner 
that it cannot be fired unless the separate pieces are 
joined together again. (#2) 

 
SECTION 100.3.  No person, firm or corporation shall sell to 
any person under the age of Eighteen (18) years, any air 
rifle, air pistol, paintball gun, BB gun or similar device 
capable of discharging BB's, metal pellets or projectiles 
which may cause personal injury or property damage.  No 
person under the age of Eighteen (18) years shall have in 
his possession while on public property or any public right-
of-way, any air rifle, air pistol, BB gun or device as 
mentioned above. (#2) 
 
SECTION 100.4 DISCHARGE OF FIREARMS RESTRICTED. 
No person shall discharge any firearm except for shotguns, 
muzzle loader/black powder guns, revolvers or pistols in the 
city limits of the City of Brewer with an area that is 
bounded as follows: 
 
Beginning at the centerline of the Lambert Road at a point 
on the bridge crossing Eaton Brook, said point being the 
intersection of the bridge and thread of Eaton Brook; thence 
in a generally westerly direction by and along the 
centerline of said Lambert Road to the generally easterly 
bound of the Maine Electric Power Company transmission line 
right-of-way, being two hundred (200) feet in width and 
further identified as containing two (2) sets of high 
voltage transmission lines and electrical standards; thence 
in a generally southwesterly direction by and along the 
generally easterly bound of said Maine Electric Power 
Company to the intersection with Felts Brook; thence 
following the thread of Felts Brook southerly to the 
intersection with the centerline of Wilson Street; thence in  
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a generally southeasterly direction along the centerline of 
Wilson Street to the intersection with the Holden town line; 
thence generally northeasterly following the Holden town 
line to the intersection with Eaton Brook; thence following 
the thread of Eaton Brook, generally northerly to the bridge 
on Lambert Road also being the point of beginning.  Within 
this area, and other open areas of the City, no person shall 
fire or discharge any gun, pistol or other firearms within 
five hundred (500) feet, measured at right angles of either 
side of the center line of any public way or within five 
hundred (500) feet of any dwelling or public business 
without written permission of the owner of that dwelling or 
business. (#2)(#4) 
 
SECTION 100.4.1. This section shall not apply to the current 
owner, or their immediate family, of property located within 
the area described in Article 1, Section 100.4, of this 
Ordinance which the discharge of firearms will not violate 
any other provision of this Ordinance. 
 
Whoever violates any section of this Ordinance shall be 
punished by a fine not to exceed One Hundred ($100.00) 
dollars for each offense. (#2) 
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